EXHIBIT

B

From: Novelli, Chris (DHR) [mailto:Chris.Novelli@dhr.virginia.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, February 20, 2018 3:27 PM

To: Mark Larocque

Subject: RE: File Number: 0007924294

tabbles

Hi Mark:

NO. There aren'’t that many trees in the district across the street, and | was on the fence for a
while regarding the 155" height. No higher than 155 feet.

Thanks,
Chris

From: Mark Larocque [mailto: peslic@metrocast.net]
Sent: Friday, February 16, 2018 9:11 AM

To: 'Novelli, Chris (DHR)'

Subject: File Number: 0007924294

Chris....the local planning board asked our client to consider a higher height for the tower (175 ft
or 199 ft).... your office approved at 150 ft plus the 5 ft lightning rod. Based upon our photosims
and balloon test that we sent to your office, would a higher tower even be possible, given the
location near the historic district?

From: towernotifyinfo@fcc.gov

Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2017 3:46 PM

To: peslic@metrocast.net

Subject: Section 106 Notification of SHPO/THPO Concurrence- Email ID #2542711

This is to notify you that the Lead SHPO/THPO has concurred with the following filing:

Date of Action: 10/10/2017

Direct Effect: No Effect on Historic Properties in APE

Visual Effect: No Adverse Effect on Historic Properties in APE

Comment Text: We believe that the undertaking will have No Adverse Effect on historic
properties listed in or

eligible for the National Register of Historic Places.

Chris Novelli

Virginia Department of Historic Resources

This project identified a portion of 44HT0121, an apparent late-19th to early 20th century
domestic occupation.

However, due to the nature of this project, site boundaries could not be fully delineated. DHR
concurs with the

consultant's recommendation that the portion of the site within the area of potential effects
(direct) does not

contribute to the eligibility of the site as a whole for listing on the National Register of Historic
Places due to

the nature of the artifacts and soil disturbance. However, if the project lease area or access road
is adjusted,

additional archaeological investigation will be required.




Please submit a hardcopy and a digital copy of the archaeological report, revised to include the
permanent site

number 44HT0121, to DHR for inclusion in our archives.
Sincerely,

Jolene Smith

Archaeologist

Virginia Department of Historic Resources
jolene.smith@dhr.virginia.gov

File Number: 0007924294

TCNS Number: 161170

Purpose: New Tower Submission Packet

Notification Date: 7AM EST 09/13/2017

Applicant: PI Tower Development, LLC

Consultant: Practical Environmental Solutions LLC

Positive Train Control Filing Subject to Expedited Treatment Under Program Comment: No
Site Name: VA033 Hampton Wythe

Site Address: VA033 - 1821 Cemetery Lane

Detailed Description of Project: 154 ft tall monopole proposed
Site Coordinates: 37-0-4.0 N, 76-22-59.0 W

City: Hampton

County: HAMPTON CITY

State:VA

L.ead SHPO/THPO: Virginia Department of Historic Resources

Thank You

Mark Larocque

Practical Environmental Solutions LLC

PO Box 7402, Gilford, NH 03247-7402

610-857-1414 (cell 484-431-8568)

fax 801-751-3594
www.practicalenvironmentalsolutions.net
peslic@metrocast.net or peslic1998@gmail.com




